
PUBLIC NOTIFICATION 

On the Remedial Action Plan 
TU921 – Building 30154 Underground Storage Tank 

Wright-Patterson Air Force Base, Ohio 
 
WHY YOU ARE BEING NOTIFIED:  In Ohio, underground storage tanks (USTs) are 
regulated by the State Fire Marshal’s Bureau of Underground Storage Tank Regulations 
(BUSTR).  Pursuant to BUSTR rules, as stated in Ohio Administrative Code (OAC) 1301:7-9-
12, OAC 1301:7-9-13, OAC 1301:7-9-16, and OAC 1301:7-9-17, all USTs no longer in service 
must be properly removed and/or abandoned and a site investigation must be performed to 
document the absence or presence of UST-related soil and/or groundwater contamination.  If 
contamination is present, in either soil or groundwater, additional efforts are required to 
document the nature and extent of the impact.  For sites where contaminants are indicated, 
remedial actions to mitigate the contamination must be performed. 
 
At Wright-Patterson AFB, a UST (UST 311) was formerly located immediately west of Building 
30154 at the Petroleum, Oils, and Lubricants (POL) Farm in Area A.  A remedial action (RA) 
will be conducted for this site, designated TU921, via in situ chemical oxidation (ISCO) 
techniques to address residual total petroleum hydrocarbons (TPH) concentrations that exceed 
BUSTR Action Levels in soil adjacent to the former tank pit for UST 311.  The primary 
objective of the RA is to reduce the residual TPH concentration in soil to levels less than BUSTR 
Action Levels.  Groundwater is not impacted by the soil contamination at the site.  Once the RA 
is complete and residual TPH concentrations in soil are less than the BUSTR Action Levels, the 
Air Force will seek a “No Further Action” designation from BUSTR for the site. 
 
WHERE YOU CAN FIND FURTHER INFORMATION: Documents related to the TU921 
RA are available for review at the following information repository: 
  
Installation Restoration Program 
Administrative Record 
Building 56, Bay 4 
Wright-Patterson AFB, OH 45433 
 

 

Questions concerning the RA at TU921 may be submitted in writing to: 88th Air Base Wing, 
Public Affairs, 5135 Pearson Road, Bldg. 10, Room 252, Wright-Patterson AFB, Ohio 45433. 


